Request Medical Records
Requests for copies of medical records will be honored on receipt of the proper signed patient release form. There are several different types of release forms depending on the intended use of the information and the recipient of the information. These different forms have been mandated by the Federal Government under the HIPAA regulations depending on the circumstances for the release of your records. The different type of release forms are intended to protect the privacy of your medical records and make sure that we only release the information the intended recipients of your records have a need to see.
Accordingly, please call or e-mail us to explain what the purpose of your request is for so that we can send you the correct form for your completion and signature. Forms from other parties that do not include the same information as our form will be rejected as being improper authorization for records release.
For your security, we prefer you personally come to our office to fill out the proper forms so we can make sure no-one other than you gets your information. However, if you can't come in to our office, you can request the forms be sent to you via fax, mail, or email. In that circumstance, please complete it according to the instructions, sign it, and send it back to us with a copy of your driver's license or a photo ID that has your signature:
BY FAX:
615-553-4250
BY MAIL:
SimplyCare
Attn: Medical Records 
151 Adams Lane, Ste 13
Mount Juliet, TN 37122
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When we receive your request, we will copy the requested information from your current electronic chart at SC, and mail it to the provider or person you indicate on the HIPAA release form. Records are copied in the order of requests received, and if it is determined that you are responsible for paying for the copies, we will mail your records once full payment is received. Depending on the reason for the copy request we will charge a per page copying fee and postage for this service, as defined and permitted by Tennessee law.
NOTE: We do not usually keep inactive charts longer than five years, except as mandated by law.

